

El Paso Chapter of Military Officers Association of America ★★★★ A NATIONALLY RANKED FIVE-STAR CHAPTER ★★★★

A MOAA affiliate from January 23, 1956 - El Paso Chapter of Military Officers Association of America - Our 53rd Year

4th Brigade Combat Team/1st Armored Division aka HIGHLANDER Brigade Furls and Cases Colors in Deployment Ceremony on April 24, 2009 in Support of Operation Iraqi Freedom



Front: COL Peter A. Newell and CSM Phillip D. Pandy, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, prepare the HIGHLANDER Colors for casing

Furling their colors in the second row but not in order: LTC Robert L Menist and CSM Victor Pedraza, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 4th BN, 6th Infantry Regiment; LTC James J. Gallivan and CSM Roger W. Yuraska, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 1st BN 77th Armored Regiment; LTC William A Walski and CSM Jack P Iglesias, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 2d SQDN, 13th Cavalry Regiment; LTC Mike Eastman and CSM Hector J Font, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 2d BN, 29th Field Artillery Regiment; LTC David Wilson and CSM Saeed A Mustafa, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 121st Brigade Support Battalion; and LTC Alen J Shumate and CSM Lauro G Obeada, Commander and Command Sergeant Major, 4th Special Troops Battalion.

J 2 U 0 Inside Luncheon Key Note Speaker Wounded Warriors Personal Affairs	2 3 3 8 10	Membership Legislative TAPS Correction Page	11 12 12 13
--	------------------------	--	----------------------





PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Lots going on...check the pictures.

Our best wishes go with COL Peter A. Newell, Commander, and CSM Phillip Pandy, Command Sergeant Major, and the officers and men of the 4th Brigade Combat Team,

1st Armored Division (4th BCT/1st AD) in their SW Asia deployment. The chapter was represented and contributed to the Flag Casing Ceremonies. 4/1 conducted a Pre-deployment Fair for all of their unit family, sponsors and dependents for the purpose of preparing everyone for the unit's move forward. As far as we know, the act of providing information about where to go for what for personal affairs on this scale is a first. The El Paso Chapter was invited to provide information about the Military Officers Association and given a booth at the Soldiers Readiness Preparedness (SRP) site located at the old Bowling Alley to do so. Participating in manning the Chapter Station were members of your Board: Morgan Jellett; Dan Schulte; Lennie Enzel; Emiliano Gorgas; and Judy and Ed Stone. We met some super soldiers and dependents... it all about helping our own. Over 70 officers from 4/1 joined MOAA for the first time. We welcome them.

Speaking of soldiers helping soldiers. MWO Ed Ney organized our Day at the Races this year with a different thrust. Your chapter hosted members of the Wounded Warriors Transition Battalion to the event... furthermore, the 1st Heavy Brigade Combat Team, 1st Armored Division (1st H BCT/1st AD), volunteered to join and assist their comrades. See 1/1's article in our centerfold.

The "COL Joseph C. Rodriguez, Medal of Honor, Infantry Platoon Battle Course" was dedicated by Congressman Sylvestre Reyes, Representative, D - 16th Congressional District of Texas, in the presence of LTG Charles G. Rodriguez, son of Colonel Rodriguez. The naming of Range 63 was an El Paso Chapter initative...LTC Dan Schulte, Historia, floated the idea of honoring COL Rodriguez'z name and your president took it to the Commanding General, Fort Bliss, who put the commemoration in motion. The ceremonies signaled a Fort Bliss has moved from an Air Defense Artillery Post to a ground combined combat arms high-tech installation becoming a major player in the future of our national defense. LTC Ed House's, 1st Battalion, 36th Infantry Regiment of COL Emmett Schaill's 1st HBCT/1st AD conducted a live fire demonstration exercise in support of the

dedication. Another great unit with super leadership and training.

COL John G. Rossi, Deputy Commanding General and Chief of Staff, brought us up to date on all of the changes taking place at Fort Bliss with an interesting presentation at our April Luncheon. Thanks for all, COL Rossi.

In an effort to continue to become a better member of the Active Duty Community, the El Paso Chapter has created a two more Committee positions, Deputy Commanding General and Chief of Staff and Garrison Command. COL Rossi, current DCG/CofS, and COL Edward P. Manning and CSM Tony H. Purdy have willingly offered to serve. We are grateful to have this experience to help us.

Once again, the El Paso Chapter served to represent MOAA national, a sponsor of the Bataan Memorial Death March conducted at White Sands Missile Range, on March 29. The chapter also met and recruited 28 new members for national at the event. Additionally, we sponsored a Heavy Team from 1st H BCT/1st AD in the competition.

An example of continuing out reach, the chapter contributed to 5th BCT/1st AD's Golf Tournament. The proceeds from the tournament will go to set off the cost of tickets for Enlisted to their Formal Ball. We are always looking for ways to help.

We always look for new members. Many of our Active Duty will be reassigned so by your next issue, you will know there are new committee chairs helping us. At the moment, there's a need to fill spots on our Board for 2010...please, contact CWO Emiliano Gorgas, Secretary, about where one can best serve.

Our June 13 Luncheon Speaker is State Representative Joe Pickett. Joe will have plenty of information about the legislation of the 81st Session. Looking forward to seeing you!



COL John G Rossi, Deputy Commanding General and Chief of Staff, April 14 Luncheon Speaker, and BG J Morgan Jellett, Chapter President

(Morgan Selle



Affaso THE BORDER BULLETIN



Joe C. Pickett is a member of the Texas House of Representatives, where he is presently serving his eighth term. Rep. Pickett is currently serving as Chairman of the House Committee on Transportation. In addition, he is a member of the House

MEMBERSHIP MEETING PROGRAM

Saturday, June 13th OFFICER'S CLUB FOX ROOM

1100 - 1200	SOCIAL HOUR
1200 – 1215	OPENING
	CEREMONY
1215-1300	MEAL SERVICE
1300-1335	PROGRAM
1335-1355	DOOR PRIZE
	DRAWING
1355 - 1400	CLOSING
1400	ADJOURNMENT

DINNER MENU

Orange Pepper Steak
served with
Orange and Ginger Spices
Sauteed Broccoli Almondine
White Rice
Tossed Green Salad
with Dressing
Roll and Butter
Coffee and Iced Tea

June 13 Luncheon Guest Speaker Representative Joe Pickett, D - District 79

Committee on Defense and Veterans Affairs and the House Committee on Redistricting.

Representative Pickett has been honored once again with a membership on the House Research Organization Committee. This committee reports on all legislation which is scheduled for floor debate. The reports are a balanced analysis and include the pros and cons of each bill. He is also a member of the Mexican American Legislative Caucus

and has been recognized by the following organizations:

- Texas Transit Association Legislator of the Year
- Texas Public Employee's Association Legislator of the Year
- Texas DPS Officers' Association Legislator of the Year
- Texas Council of Child Welfare Boards Representative of the Year
- West Texas Poison Control Center Network's Legislator of the Year



Congressman Reyes and General Rodriguez cut Range 63 Dedication as COL John Rossi, left, DCG and Chief of Staff, Fort Bliss, and COL Edward Manning, right, Garrison Commander, look on.

Please submit your Luncheon Reservations no later than Tuesday 9 June

> Secretary MOAA PO Box 6144 El Paso, TX 79906-0144

All lunch reservations with payment to our postal mail box

\$ 15 Per Person

REMITTANCE ENVELOPE ENCLOSED



INSURANCE BANKING INVESTMENTS MEMBER SERVICES

PUT OUR FINANCIAL STRENGTH TO WORK FOR YOU.

Our Extended Guarantee Savings Annuity is available in 2-, 5- or 10-year terms and lets you lock in rates of up to 5.5% with a minimum guaranteed rate of 1-3%.** The interest you earn is tax deferred and there's no market risk. USAA Life Insurance Company and USAA Life Insurance Company of New York remain financially strong, with high ratings from A.M. Best, Moody's Investors Service and Standard & Poor's.® So you can be sure your money will keep working hard for you.



CALL 800.531.6019 TO PURCHASE AN ANNUITY



We know what it means to serve.

USAA.COM

^{**}Rate effective 3/01/2009; subject to change. The rate shown applies to a 10-year Extended Guarantee Annuity with a balance of \$100,000. Higher rates available for higher balances. Extended Guarantee Annuity earns interest at the rate in effect at the time of purchase. Rate guaranteed for the period selected. Afterwards, interest rates may change monthly, but not below the minimum guaranteed interest rate. The minimum guaranteed interest rate is subject to change and may vary by product and state. The minimum guaranteed interest credited to the contract will be 1%-3%. The minimum guaranteed rate is fixed and will not change after the contract is issued. Form AEG37641ST 05-01 (varies by state); in NY, NEG38001NY 05-01. Call for details on specific policy costs, benefits, limitations and availability in your state. Annuities provided by USAA Life Insurance Company, San Antonio, TX and in New York by USAA Life Insurance Company of New York, Highland Falls, NY. Each company has sole financial responsibility for its own products. Company ratings represent an opinion of financial strength and the company's ability to meet ongoing obligations to policyholders.





EL PASO CHAPTER MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA FORT BLISS, TEXAS 79906-0144

2009 EL PASO CHAPTER, MOAA BOARD MEETINGS AND LUNCHEONS

3 June Board Meeting

13 June Luncheon, Guest Speaker Representative Joe Pickett

1 July Board Meeting5 August Board Meeting

8 August Luncheon, Guest Speaker TBA

2 September Board Meeting
7 October Board Meeting
10 October Luncheon
4 November Board Meeting
2 December Board Meeting

12 December Luncheon

Point of Contact: Colonel Bob Pitt 533-5111



LTC Ed House,
Commander, 1-36th
Infantry, 1 BCT/1st AD;
congressman Sylvestre
Reyes, 16th D- Texas,
and LTC Charles G
Rodriguez, son of COL
Joseph C Rodriguez,
MOH, reporting to
observation tower at
Range 63 for 1-36th
1 platoon combat
demonstration.

1-36th Infantry 120 mm Mortar Crew

CPL Casey M
McDaniel;
1LT Tony D Salinero;
PFC Lance E
Richardson;
PFC Kevin W Barker;
and PFC Biery D D
Roland

EL PASO CHAPTER AWARDS

Category 1 Outstanding Chapter (Runner-up)
CY 2000 and 2001.

Five - Star Chapter CY 2002, 2003, 2004, 2005, 2006, & 2007
Category 1 "Print Newsletter" WINNER in 2004; Runner-up 2008;
2008 Best Legislative Coverage (printed newsletter)
2006 Communications Award Category 1,
"Electronic Newsletters", 2nd Runners-Up (tie)
2007 Special Communications Award

The Border Bulletin NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE

Editor

MAJ Edwin S. Stone, III
EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

MG John Oblinger, USA 751-4699

MG William H. Riley, Jr. 584-8798 LTC Dan Schulte, USA 755-3387 Advertising Manager

MAJ Edwin S. Stone III publications@elpasomoaa.org Printer: Northeast Printing,755-6089

June 2009

Vol 53 No 3

The Border Bulletin is the Official publication of the El Paso Chapter of The Military Officers Association of America P.O. Box 6144, Fort Bliss, TX 79906-0144. This bulletin is published Bi-monthly. Subscription is included in the annual dues of \$20.00.

CHAPTER DUES

Effective 01/01/2009
Printed Bulletin w/Directory \$20.00
email with printed Directory- \$15.00
Annual

Chapter Staff Emeritus

Mrs. Rosalinda Ancheta	755-8167
COL Margaret H. Baskfield	584-6826
Mrs. Penelope Cochran	778-5723
Mrs. Hedy Forcier	751-2638
LTC Rafael G. Garcia	593-1469
CWO Emiliano Gorgas	594-0444
LtCol James E. Gregan	587-9846
Major E. Dexter Lyerly	585-9619
Mrs. Blanche J "Maggie" Maguire	584-7682
CW4 Manuel Martinez	751-3791
LTC James L. McLaughlin	566-4976
MWO Edward C. Ney	592-6518
CW4 William M. Ryerson	772-6759
LTC Daniel J. Schulte	755-3387
Mrs. Kathleen Schulte	755-3387
MAJ Edwin S. Stone, III	598-6058
Captain Jeanne B. Thompson	598-0891
COL Martin C. Wehmhoner	585-9106

Saturday, June 13th Meeting in the Fox Room Reservations and Checks to Secretary by JUN 9

> Input for August 2009 BULLETIN by 6 July 2009





A wealth of knowledge. A knowledge of wealth.



Robert Sweet Financial Consultant

Bob Sweet combines nearly 20 years of experience with outstanding achievement and a genuine commitment of service to his customers. He is a Certified Estate Planning Professional and a Long Term Care Professional.

He credits his success to a deep understanding of customer needs: "My clients... really don't care how much I know until they know how much I care. The more you listen to the client, the more you can help."

At Bank of the West, we think Robert Sweet is another example of how we provide a wealth of knowledge and a knowledge of wealth.



Wealth Management Services

500 N. Mesa El Paso, Texas 79901 Phone: (915) 747-1665 www.botw-ep.com

RAYMOND JAMES FINANCIAL SERVICES, INC.

Securities offered through Raymond James Financial Services, Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC

- NOT FDIC Insured
- NOT GUARANTEED by Bank of the West
- Subject to risk and may lose value Raymond James and Bank of the West are not affiliated.





Our family, proudly taking care of your family's transportation needs; striving to exceed expectations EVERY DAY!



Proud Supporter of our Armed Forces, we are ALWAYS WITH YOU!

Your one-stop, do-it-all shop.

Document services

We can print, collate and bind presentation materials, including complex and high-volume jobs.

Mailbox services

We'll give your business a real street address, then sign for and receive your incoming packages.

Packing and shipping

Options include UPS Next Day Air*, UPS Ground, UPS International and UPS Freight.

Inside the PX Mall Open daily 915.566.1239 Tel

915.566.8939 Fax

Copyright ©2008 Mail Boxes Etc., Inc. 8CG9414642 12.08

9155 Dyer Street, Suite B-80

El Paso, TX 79906 915.751.3334 Tel 915.751.4537 Fax



The UPS Store



SKILLED NURSING FACILITY & REHABILITATION CENTER 915-581-4883

- · Licensed Skilled Nursing Facility
- Medicare, Medicaid Certified
- Private, Semi-Private Rooms
- Rehabilitation Services



Living the Whole of Life Senior Living with an Emphasis on Living

915-581-4683

7304 Good Samaritan Court



CELEBRATING 25 YEARS OF SERVICE 1983-2008



www.good-sam.com TDHS License #050642, 103878

SENIOR APARTMENTS 915-834-6002

- 1, 2, 3 Bedroom Floor Plans
- Optional Meal Program
- Swimming Pool & Jacuzzi
- Small Pets Welcome

ASSISTED LIVING 915-834-2483

- 1 Bedroom Apartments
- 3 Meals Daily
- Personal Assistance with Activities of Daily Living





Wounded Warrior Day of Fun

by SSG Christina J. Turnipseed, PAO, 1st H BCT/1st AD

Late Saturday morning about 18 Soldiers and family members from the Wounded Warrior Program arrived in sunny New Mexico where they spent time eating, chatting, playing games and having fun accompanied by 1st Armored Division Soldiers from East Fort Bliss in El Paso, Texas.

1st Brigade, 1st Armored Division supplied about 20 Soldiers to assist the wounded worriers while the wounded warriors enjoyed themselves. Volunteers from 1/1 consisted of Soldiers ranking from PVT to 1st SGT and units 1-36IN, 1-37AR, 501st BSB, 2-3FA, 1st STB.

The organization that provided this 'day of fun' was the Military Office Association of America or MOAA.

Each year, MOAA partners with a local New Mexico company to provide what Edward C. Ney, retired Army warrant officer and spokesperson for the MOAA calls "a worthy group" with a day of fun. This year they chose to honor the Soldiers of the Army's Wounded Warrior Program.

SGT Frank R. Desmond

one of the Wounded Warriors said, "I think it's great that these people took the time out, and that they remembered us."

Many of the 1st AD Soldiers volunteered to give up their Saturday morning because they honestly felt it was worth it to show appreciation to their fellow Soldiers in the Wounded Warrior Program.

PFC Jesse Harper, 1-36 HHC said, "They gave up their time for us, we should give up our time for them."

SPC James R. Phillips, 1-36 HHC said, "The Wounded Warrior Program is just a good reason to volunteer for anything."

1st SGT Ronald Harris, 501st HHC said, "These are our comrades, people who have done their share on the battle field, [and] gone above and beyond. We want to show our appreciation."

PFC Joseph Espurvoa, 2-3 Alpha Battery said, "Soldiers helping Soldiers; it's what we do." SSG Troy S. Langley, 1-37 Charlie Company stated, "We've all given something, but these guys have had more taken from them and now it's our chance to give back to them. Even though they have been wounded, we still care about them."

PFC Jose E.

Duhaylungsod, 2-3 Bravo Battery said, "It's another way of extending my gratitude to all those wounded Soldiers. It's a token of appreciation for their service."

MOAA supplied the Wounded Warriors and their families with a private dining room, a buffet meal accessible to them all day, an envelope with money, free meal cards to several surrounding Village Inns, door prizes, transportation and 1/1 Soldier escorts.

The wounded warriors and their families were hospitable and appreciative of all the efforts by MOAA and 1st AD.

SSG Rick L. Walden, a wounded warrior from the National Guard said of the 1/1 Soldiers, "It shows that though I'm a National Guard Soldier, there's a family of brotherhood."

1st Brigade, 1st Armored Division Soldiers and MOAA joined together to let our wounded warriors know how much they are appreciated and respected.



WOUNDED WARRIORS

SSG Rick L. Walden, a wounded warrior from the National Guard, Mrs. Jesse Langley and her husband SSG Troy S. Langley, 1-37AR Charlie Company carry on pleasant conversation with the other people at their table Saturday during a 'day of fun' for the Wounded Warriors provided by the Military Office Association of America.

Wounded Warrior and 1st H BCT/1st AD







Day at the Races!



Members of 1st H BCT/1st AD Providing Support



Ed and Judy Stone and Mrs. Virginia Fischer, Judy's mother, enjoying the Martinez's company on March 14.



Colonel Dave Hampton, left, and MWO Ed Ney, extreme right, thank Jim Welsh, Manager of Village Inn and Applebee's, and Lieutenant Alexander Moon, Warrior Transition Battalion, center left and right for their participation in Day at the Races.



CWO Marty and Kay Martinez passing the time with table mates at the Day at the Races.



Colonel Dave Hampton, 1st VP, with MWO Ed Ney, organizer



Ms. Jackie Welsh, Door Prize Chair, with son Jim Welsh, Manager of Village Inn and Applebee's.

A big thanks to Jim for supporting the El Paso Chapter's fund raising through his mother by donating pie and meal certificates for our drawings.



THE BORDER BULLETIN

Personal Affairs

Published by Shane Ostrom, CFP® under General, General Financial Planning, Investments, Retirement Planning

It's Like the Olden Days With Credit Scores

Published March 20, 2009, 6:08 pm under General Financial Planning

Remember when it was a big deal to have a credit card? You had to apply and prove you were a good credit risk. You waited like a kid before Christmas day until you heard whether you were approved. Then that day came when in the mail your Sears or Montgomery Wards or Phillips 66 card arrived. Holy cow Batman! With a credit card came awesome responsibility. Well credit is reverting back to the norm. The days of easy credit are gone. Protecting and building your credit score has become a big deal again.

Ways to protect and build your credit scores include:

- · Paying your bills before they are due.
- · Paying off balances each month.
- Managing the amount of credit you have open at any one time and knowing your balances.
- A high percentage of credit used to credit available—not so good.
- A low percentage of credit used to credit available-good.
- Get a copy of your credit report to see what's on it. You may be surprised to find open accounts you have long forgot about.
- Don't use credit just because you have additional credit available.
- Know your current credit score so you know where you are.
- · Don't share credit with poor credit risk people-'love' doesn't trump a person's bad credit record and chances are they won't change.
- Get help if you have credit problems. Check out http://nfcc.org/ or call your Better Business Bureau. Now if only that 25¢ gas would come back.

http://moaablogs.org/financial/2009/03/its-like-the-olden-days-with-credit-scores/

Free Checking • Free Internet Banking • Free Online Bill Pay



"Your Hometown Bank Around the World"

1720 Marshall Road & Inside the PX, Fort Bliss Biggs Mini Mall East, Biggs Army Air Field

www.afbank.com

Member FDIC

888.929.2265



AROUND AND ABOUT TOURS

6716 Mesa Grande • El Paso, TX 79912 / (915) 833-2650 **SANDY GIBSON**

525 OFF on

aroundandabouttours@earthlink.net

your 1st overnight stay!! http://www.aroundandaboutours.com/



For nearly 50 years, First Command has been assisting American families in their efforts to build wealth, reduce debt & pursue their lifetime financial goals & dreams.

Ed Daffron, CFP®

915.772.0100

6501 Boeing St., Suite H-5 El Paso, TX 79925

Financial Advisor

ejdaffron@firstcommand.com

INSURANCE

RETIREMENT PLANNING

EDUCATION PLANNING

Certified Financial Pfanner Board of Standards Inc. owns the certification marks CFP® Compage Financial Phanes (PP With flame logo) 5 in the U.S., which it awards to individuals who successfully complete CFP Board's initial and ongoing certification requirements.

©2007 First Command Financial Services, Inc. parent of First Command Financial Planning, Inc. Financial Planning services aftered by First Command Financial Planning, Inc. (Member SPC).





Membership



Membership in professional associations and lobbying on our own behalf are time honored American traditions...and, a responsibility to ourselves and our fellow service members.

Most recently the Texas Council of Chapters published an electronic call to action following MOAA national's "Storming the Hill." It highlighted

legislation to increase Active Duty pay and resolve onerous and wrong headed off-sets, Survivors Benefit Plan (SBP) is set off by Veterans Dependency Indemnity Compensation (DIC) and military retirement pay is set off by Veterans Disability Compensation. What's an "off set?" SBP is an insurance program you pay for...DIC is a benefit provided as a result of service...two entirely different programs, one you pay to be insured, the other a benefit provided by legislation as a result of service. SBP will be set off by the

MG Bill Riley - Membership Director

amount of DIC one receives...it means spouse don't get all that's been purchased. Same with retirement and disability compensation...not everyone receives what's been earned by reason of service because of the law.

These inequities can and are being made right but it takes everyone making their wishes known to elected representatives.

"Anyone" can address these issues through the Military Officers Association of America's Legislative Action Center. Go to the Legislative Action Center and register as a Friend of MOAA and use your Home of Record zip code and express your concerns to you elected representatives.

If there were ever good reasons to be members of MOAA national and the El Paso Chapter, it is the opportunities available to make a difference for yourself and others. Use national's Legislative Action Center to make yourself heard about important issues of the day.... and, there are a number of issues being aired. Don't have a computer? Don't have an email address? Talk with a friend about internet access. Ask them to help you set up a free web based email account, Gmail, Hotmail, or Yahoo. If you do so, you can communicate with your Congressmen and State Legislators. Email is the most effective way to carry on a dialog with those that make our laws. Please, join.

Our family, proudly taking care of your family's transportation needs; striving to exceed expectations EVERY DAY!



Proud Supporter of our Armed Forces, we are ALWAYS WITH YOU!





THE BORDER BULLETIN Legislative John B. McKinne

John B. McKinney - Legislative Chairman



The 111th Congress has been very active during it's first few months in session. It first passed the Stimulus Bill (none of the Members of Congress read it before voting on it), then the Fiscal Year 2009 Omnibus Bill, which funded all of the federal agencies not included

in the National Defense bill passed the end of September 2008, then the administration's Fiscal Year 2010 federal budget proposal. The latter lacked any specific details on how funds were to be used, only the amount requested for the fiscal year, plus 5-year planning figures. The bottom line is that the federal government is now over 4 trillion dollars in debt, the largest debt in history. It has to borrow money to cover the debt with nothing yet offered on how the interest on the debt, much less the principle, will be paid. Entitlements and the rich are always fair game when it comes to deleting or reducing federal expenditures and taxing respectively.

MOAA is asking members to write their congressmen seeking co-sponsorship on a number of bills. These have recently been highlighted in the MOAA weekly legislative report sent via e-mail. Bill numbers are: HR 303, HR 333, HR 775, HR 816, HR 1592, HR 1701, HR 1864, HR 2017, S 535, S 546, and S 832. At the time this was being written Congressman Reyes was a co-sponsor on HR 333, HR 775, and HR 816. Congressman Rodriguez was a co-sponsor on HR 775, HR 816 and HR 1864. If you write letters you need not ask for co-sponsorship if it was already been noted but you should thank the respective congressman for his support. Neither of our Texas senators are co-sponsors on Senate bills. My experience with our senators is that while they individually may support a specific bill, neither co-sponsors many, in fact very few. The best ways to communicate with Members of Congress are telephone and e-mail. Members are encouraged to use the MOAA web site for the latter.

No one knows what is going to happen with the Fiscal Year 2010 budget, once specific details are provided by the administration, but there are things not seen before, such as support for doing away with the DIC offset to SBP, dropping the veterans disability tax for veterans (not necessarily all) receiving both military retirement and VA disability, and providing the VA with advanced funding. Any Tricare or pharmacy

increases appear to be dead issues for FY 2010 but the defense secretary has indicated he will seek both in 2011. It also appears there will be no cost of living allowance (COLA) increase in 2010 in social security, military retirement, VA disability and other government retiree payments. Some are forecasting no COLA for the next 2-3 years. Based on current law, Medicare Part B cannot be increased without some kind of COLA adjustment to basic social security to preclude beneficiaries from receiving less.

A big unknown as of this writing is what is going to happen to universal health care. It seems that congressional tactics may drive decisions on a fast track with little debate yet impacting on every citizen. This bears watching as military treatment facilities keep cutting back on services provided to military retirees and their family members in order to meet their own requirements for caring for the active military and their family members under Tricare. Remember, medical professionals do not have to accept new Medicare patients and there is still a lot of community dissatisfaction on the speed of Medicare and Tricare reimbursements.

The Texas legislature has been extremely active. Based on the filing deadline for legislative bills there were just over 7,400 filed in both the House and Senate. The several priority bills of the Texas MOAA Council of Chapters have yet to be voted on by both the House and Senate. The deadline for action on all bills is June 1 and the governor has until June 21 to sign or veto bills. August 31 is the date that bills become effective unless other specific dates are noted. The bills addressing the 100 percent as velorem tax exemption for those veterans rated at 100 percent disabled list the effective date of January 1, 2010; no such exemption for calendar year 2009.

TAPS

Our heartfelt sympathy and prayers are with the family of the following member:

Rosa K. Ney, 80, passed away on April 4, 2009. She is survived by husband, Edward C. Ney and daughter, Anita Lauderdale.

We extend our condolences to their family and friends.

Chaplain (Colonel) Ron Huggler





Elfance The Border Bulletin



Professional Home Inspector TREC. License No. 8534

ANTAG **Home Inspection**

Don Powell 474-4241

4933 Grapeland Dr. El Paso, TX 79924

H. V. WHITEHILL, D.D.S, M.S.

PRACTICE LIMITED TO ENDODONTICS

CHASE BANK-EAST 1533 N. LEE TREVINO, SUITE 210 EL PASO, TEXAS 79936

(915) 594-9097

WILLIAM TIPPIN & COMPANY, P.C.

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

WILLIAM TIPPIN JR., CPA

9398 VISCOUNT BLG 5A, EL PASO, TX 79925 (915)592-9696 FAX (915) 592-9924 TOLL FREE: 1(877) 692-9696



E-Mail: wtippin@juno.com

7735 ALABAMA STREET EL PASO, TEXAS 79904 (915) 755-1681



HILL & SONS, INC. DBA



HILL'S AUTOMOTIVE CENTER

QUALITY AUTOMOTIVE REPAIRS SINCE 1967

DAVID A. HILL Certified Mechanic

GRADY L. HILL President

GARY D. HILL Certified Mechanic



BG J Morgan Jellet, Massing of the Colors, St. Rephael's Catholic Church, Saturday, March 28, 2009

2009 Directory Correction

Please, note in the 2009 Directory that the President's Page should read "1982 COL Paul J. Maline" instead of 1981.

JOHN GALLEGOS

Committed To Delivering Results That Endure

FUTURE FORCE INTEGRATION DIRECTORATE

David R. Hampton Associate

On-Site **Booz Allen Hamilton Inc.** Bldg 5800, Carter Road Fort Bliss, TX 79916 Tel (915) 568-8804 Mobile (913) 683-2019 hampton_david@bah.com

Booz I Allen I Hamilton

(915) 256-4757

LICENSED

4947 KNOX

(915) 751-9595 **BONDED**

HOME REMODELING & REPAIRS

INTERIOR - EXTERIOR PAINTING • TEXTURES RENOVATIONS • SPECIALIZED IN WATER DAMAGE REPAIRS SHOWER & TUBS - CERAMIC TILE • FREE ESTIMATES



4th BCT/1st AD Pre-deployment Fair at the SRP



Front: Mrs. Judy Stone, Chapter Public Relations Director; COL Peter a Newell, Commander, 4th Brigade Combat Team/1st Armored Division and Chapter Brigade Committee Chair; MAJ Luke Hammond, 4th BCT/1st AD, Rear Detachment Commander; and COL Lennie Enzel Chapter's Post Liaison Director.

Rear: First MOAA national member recruited on April 22, MAJ Leviticus M. Huff, 4th BCT/1st AD; and SFC Alexander Perry, 4th BCT/1st AD Administrative Assistant.



LTC William A. Walski, Commander, 2d SQDN, 13th Cavalry Regiment, briefs men and families, on the personal affairs points and information available at the 4th Brigade Combat Team/1st Armored Division Pre-deployment Fair readying the whole for departure, service members and families

Chapter Shots



El Paso Chapter representing MOAA National, a sponsor of the Bataan Memorial Death March at White Sands Missile Range on March 23, 2009. Twenty-seven new MOAA national members were recruited with over 2/3 being signed up by General Jellett. L to R: BG J. Morgan Jellett, Judy and Ed

L to R: BG J. Morgan Jellett, Judy and Ed Stone



Oryx thrive on White Sands Missile Range, March 29, 2009



LTC Rafael Garcia, Treasurer; BG J Morgan Jellett, President; and COL Bob Pitt, Programs Director, April 11 Luncheon



THE BORDER BULLETIN

General Rodriguez and Congressman Reyes Unveil Range 63 Dedication Plaque.



LTG Charles G. Rodriguez and Congressman Sylvestre Reyes unveil dedication plaque as COL John Rossi, left, Deputy Commander and Chief of Staff, Fort Bliss, and COL Edward Manning, right, Garrison commander, look on.

LT Salinero, 1-36th Infantry, Congressman Reves, LTG Rodriguez



LT Salierno and Congressman Reyes and LTG Rodriguez

COL Joseph C. Rodriguez, Platoon Battle Course Dedication on April 9, 2009



L to R: Mrs. Judy Stone; BG J Morgan Jellett - President, El Paso Chapter MOAA; COL Edward P. Manning - Commander Garrison Command, El Paso Chapter Committee Chair; Congressman Sylvestre Reyes, 16the D - Texas; LTG Charles G. Rodriuez, Son of COL Joseph C. Rodriguez, MOH; CWO Emiliano Gorgas, El Paso Chapter Secretary; and CWO Marty Martinez, El Paso Chapter Past President

EL PASO CHAPTER MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

2009 BOARD OF DIRECTORS **OFFICERS**

OFFICERS

President 1st Vice-President 2nd VP

Chair 3rd VP Co-Chair 3rd VP Secretary

Assistant Secretary Treasurer Chaplain

DIRECTORS

Immediate Past President Legislative Liaison Personal Affairs Membership Chairman Programs

Public Relations Publications/Editor Post Liaison

COMMITTEES

DCG/Chief of Staff 1st BCT, 1st AD

4th BCT, 1st AD

5th BCT, 1st AD

6th ADA BDE

11th ADA BDE

Garrison Command Deployment Brigade

5th AR BDE, First Army

Historian **TOPS** Fisher House

Chair, JROTC/Youth Activities Co-Chair, JROTC/Youth Act. Thrift Shop

Data Base **Door Prizes** NAME

BG J Morgan Jellett - 637-2515 COL David R Hampton - 568-8804 LTC Powell M Trusler - 425-851-1965

COL Joseph P DeAntona, CDR, 11th ADA Bde COL Emmett M Schaill, CDR, 1st BCT, 1st AD

CWO Emiliano Gorgas - 594-0444 LTC BJ Jackson - 591-9095 LTC Rafael G Garcia - 593-1469 COL Ron Huggler - 568-4640

MAJ Edwin S. Stone, III - 598-6058 LTC John B McKinney - 598-4348 CWO Emiliano Gorgas - 594-0444

MG Bill Riley - 584-87-98 COL Bob Pitt - 533-5111

Mrs Judy Stone

MAJ Edwin S Stone, III COL Lenore Enzel - 755-2325

COL John G. Rossi

COL Emmett M Schaill, CDR CSM James P. Daniels, CSM COL Peter A Newell, CDR CSM Phillip Pandy, CSM COL Randall C. Lane, CDR CSM Felipe Paul, CSM COL Donald G. Fryc, CDR

CSM Lynwood Lewis Sr. CSM COL Joseph P DeAntona, CDR CSM Jimmie W Nelson, CSM COL Edward P Manning, CDR CSM Tony H Purdy, CSM COL James Green, CDR CSM Joseph G Considine, CSM

COL Francis V. Sherman, Jr., CDR CSM Joseph Stout, CSM

LTC Daniel J Schulte - 755-3387

COL Chuck Wehmhoner Mrs Kathleen Schulte LTC Rafael G Garcia LTC Powell M Trusler Mrs Beth Manning

Mrs Janet H. Rasmussen - 598-3835 Mrs Jacqueline Welsh - 778-0408

Statement of Publication

The Border Bulletin is the newsletter of the El Paso Chapter, Military Officers Association of America. It is published bi-monthly, even months, to inform the membership of issues and activities of interest to all. elpasomoaa.org is a non-profit entity within the State of Texas organized to represent the membership and to support the activities of the Texas Council of Chapters and MOAA National. Advertising contained on the website and in the newsletter and directory are not endorsed by the Chapter and does not represent any recommendation to the membership. Opinions expressed in articles contained herein are not necessarily those of the membership as a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be directed to the Editor, at the Chapter office.

El Paso Chapter, MOAA P.O. Box 6144, El Paso, TX 79906-0144 publications@elpasomoaa.org

THE BORDER BULLETIN

is the print newsletter of the El Paso Chapter, Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)

P.O. Box 6144, Fort Bliss, TX 79906-0144 http://elpasomoaa.org

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. Postage

PAID

El Paso, Texas Permit No. 2149

NORTHEAST PRINTING

99728-A Dyer St. • El Paso, TX 79924 (915) 755-6089 FAX (915) 757-2452

neprinting@aol.com





Helping you achieve financial success military.firstlightfcu.org

(915)562-1172



Join today at our On-Post Branch Location 1741 Marshall Rd. (North of the PX)

The Magic Pan Restaurant

Gourmet Dining & Catering

Lunch: Tue-Sun 11am-2 pm Dinner: Thu. Fri. & Sat. 5pm-10pm

Reservations accepted for Dinner

5034 Doniphan - Placita Sante Fe-(915) 581-2121

www.magicpanrestaurant.com





JIM SWANSON **Builders**

Cabinet Shop and General Construction

Specializes in Fabrication and Installation of Handicapped Devices in your Home

LICENSED & BONDED FOR YOUR PROTECTION

10350-C Grouse Road El Paso, Texas 79924

(915) 821-3754

KANE KERBY Owner